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THE BULLETIN 
March 2018 

Lighting the fire, leading the way, 
since 1915 

In This Issue: 

GREEN TIPS:  

Grow Natives  

As your garden wakes up 
and you begin working 
outside, consider planting native plants. 

 Native plants have adapted to our 
local soil and climate. 

 Once established, they do need fer-
tilizer, pesticides, or water. 

 Easier to grow, so you can relax and 
watch the birds! 

 Save water, put fewer chemicals 
into the environment, and create a 
natural environment for our birds 
and insects. 

~ Mary Gerson 
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The Monthly e-Bulletin keeps us connected with our membership, our network and our community. The next issue will       
appear APRIL 1. Deadline is March 23.   

     ~ Editorial Board: Jeanne Nightingale, Sarah Gideonse, Jo-Ann Albers, and Anne Skove 

PUBLIC FORUM FOR MARCH 

Wellness through Art and Music 

When: Wednesday, March 14, 5:30 - 8:30  

Where: Mount Auburn Presbyterian Church, Geier Room 

Speakers: Arlene de Silva, Founder, Cincinnati Music & 
Wellness Coalition 

Joan Hock, Coordinator, Memories in the Making Art 
Program 

Joan Hock and Arlene de Silva will present an interactive 
program on the benefits of art 
and music. Ms. Hock will ex-
plain and have samples of how art can, not only help 
Alzheimer’s and dementia patients, but also see pro-
gression of disease often before family  members. 
Neurologists have studied music as a stress reduction 
method for multiple populations. As the population 
ages, programs such as these are gaining in numbers 

and popularity. Ms. de Silva will talk about her 
HealthRhythm drumming program as an empower-

ment tool for kids, seniors, and mental health pa-
tients. She will bring drums for you to strum! 

The Cincinnati Music & Wellness Coalition, the nation’s first community-wide rec-
reational music making wellness coalition, was founded in 2008 by Arlene de Sil-
va. It consists of 94 organizations, physicians, and musicians from cities in six U.S. 
states, Switzerland and Sri Lanka.  

Joan Hock is employed by the Alzheimer’s Association Greater Cincinnati Chapter 
as the Coordinator of the Memories in the Making Art Program. 

     ~ Susan Noonan, VP Programs 

Arlene de Silva 

Joan Hock 
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NATIONAL SPEAKER FORUM UPDATE  

Are you ready? The National Speaker's Committee has been hard at work since fall and our April 16 program 
with ABC Chief Global Affairs Correspondent Martha Raddatz at Memorial Hall is really shaping up well. Thanks 
to Janet Bruening's talented grant writing we have again received a Seasongood Grant for $6,000. In addition, 
we have Francie Pepper as an Underwriter and to date fifteen organizational co-sponsors!  

Tickets are on sale for the April 16 National Speakers Forum with international expert Martha Raddatz. Her topic, 
"What in the World: Global Hot Spots and US Foreign Policy," becomes more relevant every day.  

If you would like to sponsor this event as an individual (VIP tickets, with additional tickets 
available at higher levels), be sure to do so before March 31 to get your name listed in the 
program. Purchase tickets and sell or give this excellent evening to your friends and neigh-
bors. This is our biggest fundraiser, and we hope  every WCC member and friend who can 
will pitch in.  

Martha Raddatz's book, A Long Road Home: A Story of War and Family, will be available for 
sale, and if you buy a ticket you will have an opportunity to speak with Ms. Raddatz at the 
reception. Tickets are available online at womanscityclub.org, or call Memorial Hall at 513-
977-8838.       ~ Dot Christenson 

 

The Seasongood Foundation 
Supports WCC’s 2018 National 
Speaker Forum 

Woman’s City Club is very pleased to 
announce that the Murray and Agnes 
Seasongood Good Government Foun-
dation has awarded a $6,000 grant to 
the 2018 National Speaker Forum 
(NSF). The impact of this grant is two-
fold: it helps assure the financial   suc-
cess of the event despite the ever-
increasing costs, and it allows WCC to 
extend the outreach of journalist 
Martha Raddatz’s presentation by 
distributing tickets free of charge to 
organizations and individuals who 
might not otherwise be able to attend 
the program. 

WCC’s first National Speaker Forum 
brought President Woodrow Wilson 
to Cincinnati in October 1916 to 
speak on international relations as 
the United States moved closer to 
involvement in World War I. Though 
our country is not as perilously close 
to war as it was then, North Korea’s 
missile tests, continued violence in 
the Mideast, and deteriorating       

relationships with many countries 
have given many Americans cause for 
grave concern. The NSF Committee 
believes that Martha Raddatz, Chief 
Global Affairs Correspondent for ABC 
News, can speak credibly and       
powerfully about the United States’ 
role in foreign relations.  

Raddatz knows first-hand not just the 
facts and issues but also the people 
and places, the cultures and causes. 
In an era where people are too often 
informed by sound bytes and          
unsubstantiated statements on social 
media, Raddatz offers thoughtful 
analysis and reliable authority. In her 
presentation, Raddatz will speak from 
the heart and from experience, help 
us understand the cause and effect 
relationships in foreign policy, and 
perhaps lead us back to informed, 
civil discourse—a goal very much in 
line with the Seasongood             
Foundation’s purpose of “promoting 
citizen participation and educational 
programs for government reform.” 

WCC hopes Martha Raddatz will open 
up a dialogue that will bring all      

constituencies into the conversation. 
Toward that end, $2,000 of the grant 
will be used to underwrite the        
distribution of free tickets to a range 
of stakeholders who might not      
otherwise attend the National   
Speaker Forum. 

While WCC presents the National 
Speaker Forum to address timely  
topics of great importance, it also  
relies on the event as a major source 
of operating funds. To close the gap 
between civic engagement and      
financial need, WCC seeks              
contributions from many sponsors, 
patrons, and donors. The Seasongood 
Foundation grant is the single largest 
source of funding for the Forum. WCC 
is proud of its long-standing  relation-
ship with the Murray and   Agnes Sea-
songood Good Government Founda-
tion—Agnes  Seasongood was a WCC 
member in the early years of the 
club—and deeply grateful for the 
Foundation’s generous support that 
allows us to put into action our mis-
sion to educate, empower, and      
engage.            ~ Janet Buening 
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CINCINNATI LEEDS THE NATION. 

America’s First Net-Zero Energy Police Station 

 

Woman’s City Club joined the League of Women Voters, the 
Cincinnati Women’s Political Caucus, the Citizens Climate 
Lobby, and St. John’s Green Sanctuary Partners on Saturday, 
Feb. 24, to cosponsor a public screening of former council-
woman and award-winning filmmaker, Laure Quinlivan’s 
PBS documentary at St. John’s UU Church in Clifton. Over 50 
citizens participated in the post-film discussion with panel-
ists Laure Quinlivan, District 3 Captain Paul Broxterman,  
former District 3 Captain Aaron Jones, and Larry Falkin,    

Director of the Office of        
Environment and                   
Sustainability. 

 

The half-hour film tells the story of the construction of the new Cincinnati Police 
District 3 Westside headquarters. Cincinnati is the first city in the nation to have 
such a Net-Zero Energy Police Station. We can also boast that it is the city’s first 
large-scale design-build and its first LEED Platinum building.  It is also the first time 
Cincinnati included citizens in the site selection. It’s the first time the city included 
public art and reserved 1% for art in any construction budget. 

 

The City of Cincinnati hired LQ Consulting to document construction knowing the 
project would claim a number of “firsts.” Laure volunteered her time to raise pri-
vate funding to make this documentary possible. The primary sponsors are Frisch’s 
and the Stephen H. Wilder Foundation. 

 

The film is timely since taxpayers will soon be funding a new District 5 station. We were all persuaded that we 
must convince our city leaders to follow the same model and engage the residents of Camp Washington, Clifton, 
Mt. Airy, and Northside in planning the new District 5.  

 

Public Meetings to discuss the New District Police HQ are scheduled for: 
 
 Thursday, March 1, 6-8 pm at the Public Services Building on 1115 Bates Avenue in Camp      

Washington;  
 Wednesday, March 7, 6-8 pm at the College Hill Recreation Center on 5545 Belmont Ave., in      

College Hill;  
 Tuesday, April 3, 6-8pm, at the McKie Recreation Center, 1655 Chase Ave. in Northside. 
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LETTER FROM THE PRESIDENT  

Since 1915, Woman’s City Club has been a leading civic 

organization in             

Cincinnati. Our mission to     

engage, empower, and 

educate the citizens of 

Greater Cincinnati to 

work together for the 

common good sets us 

apart from the many   

social clubs in the city.  

WCC promotes social, economic, and environmental  

justice through advocacy and service, championing the 

rights of those facing disruption and inequity. We take it 

as our responsibility to be on the forefront of the critical 

problems that confront our world and to engage with 

our fellow citizens as informed stakeholders in the  

shaping of our shared future.  

 

It has been heartening to watch the students in Florida 

take up the banner and demand action from legislators 

on gun violence. And we have been energized by the     

#MeToo movement of our sisters. We must strengthen 

our resolve and work harder to promote a more just and 

sustainable city and to contribute toward improving  

human welfare in our world.  

We urge you all to join us for our Annual Speaker Forum 

on Monday, April 16. This is WCC’s major fundraising 

event. We are delighted once again to have been 

awarded a Seasongood Grant. Our speaker this year, 

Martha Raddatz, Chief Global Affairs Correspondent for 

ABC News, will speak on the compelling topic “What in 

the World! Global Hot Spots and U.S. Foreign Policy.”  

 

MEMBER PROFILE: ERNA OLAFSON  

Erna grew up in Ithaca, 

N.Y. After several months 

in Tel Aviv with her family 

(where her father was 

with the Foreign Service), 

she attended Barnard   

College and then spent a 

year in Cold War Berlin on a Fulbright.  

In 1963, she drove with friends across country to   

Berkeley, California, to see what it was like and stayed 

there 30 years. While there, she married, had three   

children, and accumulated doctorates in European     

History and Clinical Psychology. She taught at Stanford, 

Berkeley, UC Santa Cruz and a private high school, and 

co-authored her first book, Victorian Women, Stanford 

Press, 1981.  

“This was one of the first women’s studies books to   

appear,” she said. “I recall that its publication was a Big 

Deal for Stanford, which enjoyed being ahead of the 

curve on feminist issues.” Erna moved to Cincinnati in 

1994 for a job at Cincinnati Children’s Hospital and UC 

Medical School, focusing on prevention, intervention 

and treatment for childhood trauma and maltreatment.  

She helped found CCHMC’s Mayerson Center for Safe 

and Healthy Children. “We became part of the National 

Child Traumatic Stress Network funded by the            

Substance Abuse and Mental Health Services Admin-

istration in 2002,” she said.  

Although retired, she is still funded in the Network for a 

day a week to continue her focus on treatment for   

traumatized adolescents in the juvenile justice system. 

She retired from CCHMC in January 2017 and is emerita 

at the medical school. Cambridge Press published her 

second co-authored book, Trauma and Grief Component 

Therapy for Adolescents, in January 2018.  

Erna is grateful to Sarah Gideonse, who brought her into 

WCC in 2010. “The National Speakers and the book club 

are among my favorite WCC activities,” she said. She 

enjoys reading, singing, listening to classical music, 

watching birds, and spending time with friends and her 

children and grandchildren.  

   ~ Jo-Ann Huff Albers  

photo by Harriet Kaufman 
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WCC BOOK CLUB TO DISCUSS TWO BOOKS IN MARCH 

Women & Power by Mary Beard  

Between the World and Me by Ta-Nehisi Coates  

10 am, Saturday, March 17, 2018  

Home of Harriet Kaufman, 366 Terrace Ave., Clifton  

For directions and to RSVP, call Harriet at 513-751-6381  

Or email her at hlkaufman@fuse.net  

 

Women & Power by British classicist Mary Beard is a pocket-size 
book that comprises two of Beard’s public lectures. In Women & Power, she traces the  
origins of misogyny to its ancient roots, examining the pitfalls of gender and the ways that 
history has mistreated strong women since time immemorial. It arrives at a moment of 
heightened awareness of the silencing Beard describes. She also suggests remedies. Published 2017; 99 pages.  
Available from the library and at Amazon for $12.80, as well as from local bookstores. 

 

Between the World and Me by Ta-Nehisi Coates is hailed by Toni Morrison hails as “required reading.” She       
describes this award-winning work as “a bold and personal literary exploration of America’s racial history by the 
single best writer on the subject of race in the United States.” (The New York Observer) Published in 2015., 152 
pages. Available from the library; in paperback from Amazon for $10.64; as well as at local bookstores.                                                                  

          ~ Sarah Gideonse   

WCC MEMBER LOSES GRANDDAUGHTER IN FLORIDA SCHOOL MASSACRE  

Jamie Guttenberg, 14-year-old granddaughter of Ethel and Marvin Guttenberg and niece of Dr. Abbie and John 

Youkilis of Amberley Village, was one of the 17 students and teachers killed in 

the school shooting at Marjorie Stoneman Douglas High School in Parkland,   

Florida, on Valentines Day.  

Ethel Guttenberg is a long-time member of Woman’s City Club. The members of 

WCC offer Ethel their sincerest condolences and  

deepest expression of comfort and support.  

Youkilis describes her niece as an intelligent and feisty 

girl who wanted to be a mother and occupational 

therapist. “She was a pretty girl with the world’s best 

smile and her soul was sensitive and compassionate,” 

she said. “She always looked out for the underdog and 

the bullied, and she probably had been kind to the 

student who shot her.” Jamie was one of the first victims identified, USA Today    

reported. Jamie’s father Fred Gutenberg told his friends, “We lost our daughter and my son Jesse Guttenberg 

lost his sister. I am broken as I write this trying to figure out how my family gets through this.”  

          ~ Jeanne Nightingale  
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NEWS FROM OUR    

NETWORK 

The following items are listed 

because they may be of in-

terest to our members in 

keeping with our mission to 

educated, empower, and en-

gage citizens. A listing does 

not imply that Woman’s City 

Club sponsors, endorses, or 

has a studied judgment 

about the event, speakers, or 

content. 
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MARCH 3 – 18 

CELEBRATING THE ARTISTRY OF WOMEN 

Continue the “March” into March 

As we celebrate our Herstory 

Music Literary Arts Artisans 

LUNAFEST Film Festival 

www.AliveArts.org 

info and Tickets 
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Celebrate Women Fair—A Women’s History Month Event 

Tuesday, March 13, 2018, 10:30am-1:30pm 

Set-Up begins as early as 9:00am; Please arrive no later than 9:45am 

Northern Kentucky University 

Student Union, 2nd Floor Lobby 

Space is limited! See the website for registration information: https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/NKU-WHM-
2016. 

Northern Kentucky University is excited to offer this engaging opportunity to area organizations, associations-   
formal and informal, and movements committed to supporting and enhancing the experiences of all women and 
girls including transgender women and girls in our region. While your efforts do not need to solely focus on    
women or girls, we ask that you have at least a program or two that do and to celebrate that work during your 
time with us at the fair. 

Participating in the event is a great way to engage with the NKU community including students, faculty and staff. 

We hope that your participation will create visibility for your organization and potential leads for new                  

volunteers, community based-research projects, and service learning opportunities.  ~ Erika Kay 
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41st Annual Appalachian Coalition Studies 

Conference 

“Re-stitching the Seams: Appalachia Beyond 

Its Borders” 

April 5-8, 2018, Downtown Cincinnati 
 

This exciting conference offers a rare opportunity to 

join more than 1000 leaders, scholars, educators,    

service providers, activists, advocates, and artists in a dialog about issues that affect the people of Appalachian   

heritage in both the Appalachian region and greater Cincinnati and to celebrate their many diverse heritages.     

Long-time WCC members, Mike Maloney and Jeff Dey, have been active the planning.  

 

The conference includes presentations, workshops, educational tours, and performances. The conference itself 

takes place at the Millennium and Hyatt Hotels in Downtown Cincinnati, but tours and arts events will occur in oth-

er Cincinnati and Northern Kentucky communities. Some highlights include: 

 Presentations by award-winning authors Silas House, Gurney Norman, JD Vance, and Crystal Wilkerson.  

 A Community Day, Saturday, April 7. Free attendance at daytime activities. For information and to register, visit 

http://uacvoice.org/asa2018.  

 Also on April 7, an Urban Appalachian Showcase of writers and artists at the Aronoff Center 

The full conference program may be accessed at http://appalachianstudies.org/annualconference/files/2018-
preliminary-program.pdf. 

http://uacvoice.org/asa2018
http://appalachianstudies.org/annualconference/files/2018-preliminary-program.pdf
http://appalachianstudies.org/annualconference/files/2018-preliminary-program.pdf
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Our Mission:  Woman’s City Club is committed to building a strong Greater Cincinnati community through  
  educating, empowering, and engaging all citizens to participate in promoting the common good. 

Our Vision:  We envision a just and sustainable community where all citizens are engaged as informed  
  stakeholders in the shaping of our shared future. 

Our Values:   Collaboration -- Citizen Empowerment -- Civic Literacy -- Equity and Justice -- Children and Youth on 
  Positive Trajectories to Achieve their Dreams and Lead Constructive Lives -- A Thriving City of the 
  Future. 

Woman’s City Club of Greater Cincinnati 
103 William Howard Taft Road Cincinnati, Ohio 45219  

Phone:  513-751-0100 

Calendar of WCC Events 

Wednesday, March 14, 5:30—8:30 
pm: Mount Auburn Presbyterian 
Church, Geier Room. Wellness 
through Art & Music. 

Saturday, March 17, 10 am: home of 
Harriet Kaufman. WCC Book Club. 

Saturday, March 24, 2018, 6:30—
8:30 pm: Changing Course. A    
screening and discussion of “The Inti-
mate Realities of Water.” St. John’s 
Unitarian Church, 320 Resor, Clifton.  

 

 

 

Wednesday, March 28, 6—8:30 pm: 
(Doors open at 5:30 pm.) League of 
Women Voters presents 
“Metropolitan Sewer District: What 
Stinks? Conversations with MSD    
Experts.” Social Hall, Mt. Auburn 
Presbyterian Church. 

Monday, April 16, 2018, 7:00 pm: 
Memorial Hall, 1225 Elm St., 45202. 
National Speaker Forum with Martha 
Raddatz,  

Friday, May 25, 2018: Seasongood 
Luncheon. 

 

WCC COMMITTEE MEETINGS 

For the latest schedule of Committee                                
Meetings, check our Website Calendar  
at womanscityclub.org (click on the                                        
“Calendar & Events” tab at the top) 

CINCINNATI CITY COUNCIL 
MEETINGS 

For an updated list, go to the City 
website at cincinnati-oh.gov/council/. 

The Monthly e-Bulletin keeps us connected with our membership, our network and our community. The next issue  
will appear on April 1.  Deadline is March 23. 

Managing Editors: Jeanne Nightingale, Sarah Gideonse, Jo-Ann Albers, and Anne Skove 

Like Woman’s City Club Cincinnati 

on Facebook to keep up with the 

latest news and commentary. 

Like us on Twitter 

@womanscityclub 


